
 
 

MEETING DATE: AUGUST 20, 2019 

REQUEST FOR DECISION - TO COUNCIL 

SUBJECT 

AWARD TENDER FOR PURCHASE OF THE VERMILION FIRE WATER TANKER -

MOTION REQUIRED 

RECOMMENDATION  

THAT the County of Vermilion River award the tender for the purchase of the Vermilion Fire 

Water tanker to Fort Garry Fire Trucks in the amount of $393,520.00 with $315,450.00 to be 

funded from the Fire Truck Capital reserve and the remaining $78,070.00 to be funded from the 

Fire Vehicle Repair and Maintenance reserve.   

DETAILS  

Background: The County received 4 tender submissions for the purchase of the Vermilion Fire 

Water Tanker. The tanker was budgeted and accounted for as part of the Protective Services 

capital replacement plan.  Administration is recommending to award the tender to Fort Gary 

Fire Trucks as they were the lowest bidder. Upon arrival Vermilion’s old Water Tanker will be 

put to service in the Blackfoot fire department.   

Desired Outcome (s): Motion to award tender.   

IMPLICATIONS OF RECOMMENDATION 

Communication Required: Communicate with the vendor that they are the successful bidder 

and issue a PO for the purchase. 

Financial: The budget for this replacement was $315,450.00 and the overage of $78,070.00 will 

come from our Fire Vehicle Repair and Maintenance reserve.   

ATTACHMENTS 

PREPARED BY: Orest Popil, Director of Protective Services 

DATE: August 14, 2019 


